Dear C&G:

I was really surprised as I was entering Big Rapids last February. I did not know if I arrived until my friends who were driving said, “There it is, Martin, do you remember this place?”

My name is Jean Martin Etienne and I am from Haiti. I’m a former Audiovisual 

Production student. I studied at Ferris from 1988 to 1990 thanks to a scholarship I had received from the United States Agency for International Development. After getting my degree, I went back to Haiti eager to share my knowledge with my countrymen.

I never realized how helpful I was going to be in a country where there are no television production courses on college level. I had my first job at National Television of Haiti as an editor. My main tasks consisted of preparing reports for the prime-time news, creating special reports and video clips. I did not have too much trouble fitting in since I already had experience with much of the editing equipment I found there from my time as an intern at Ferris’ Cable 7. After nine years at that station, I resigned so that I could join Tele Timoun (Children’s Television), a station just started by Jean Bertrand Aristide, the former president of Haiti.

Working at Tele Timoun was going to be a great turning point in my career since I had two major responsibilities there. I was hired as a director/editor. My main duties at were to create reports for the nine o’clock p.m. news (the most important program of the station), reports of the cultural section, video clips, and direct the news and other shows. By the way, since the station was for the president, many on his staff  were very interested in our program. After working there for about three years, I left in June of 2003 with plans to start my own video production company.

It has been fourteen years since I left Michigan and over the years it was my desire to visit Ferris. I was asked on the plane, “You are from Haiti, what are you going to do in Michigan?” I answered heartfully, “Michigan is my second home.” In fact, Ferris State University is and always will be in my heart.

I would like to express my special gratitude to President David Eisler, who received me in his office and talked with me for a while. My thanks go as well to Mr. Clayton Rye, my former teacher who granted me the opportunity to share my experiences in Haiti with his class. I would also like to thank Fred Wyman, coordinator of the TVP program and my former professor and academic advisor, for according me precious time to make a tour of the IRC building with me.

I’m going back to Haiti with a feeling that I still belong to Ferris State. Yes, things have really changed over those fourteen years, but I realize that the people's commitment at Ferris to train young men and women remains the same.

Jean Martin Etienne

Rue Fouchard

Ruelle Petrel #7

Port-au-Prince, Haiti
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